Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes
The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Ther guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Jim Cassatt and Joan Cassatt.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman David Wessels (3:05 PM), Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Water Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Wastewater Plant Supervisor Bryan Borger, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:39 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson said we will now open the 2025 Chemical Bids.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell opened the Univar Solutions bid package.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell reported that for DelPAC 1525 (Wastewater Treatment Plant), the unit price per gallon was $4.32 per gallon, with a total bid of $38,016.00, DelPAC 2020 (Water Treatment Plant), the unit price per gallon was $3.66 per gallon, with a total bid of $95,160.00 and for Methanol (Wastewater Treatment Plant, the unit price per gallon was $2.04 per gallon, with a total bid of $61,200.00. 
Councilwoman DeeDee Brown opened the Brenntag Northeast, Inc bid package.
Councilwoman DeeDee Brown reported that for DelPAC 1525 and DelPAC 2020, there were no bid amount and for Methanol (Wastewater Treatment Plant), the unit price per gallon was $2.35 per gallon, with a total bid of $70,500.00.
The bids received from Univar Solutions and Brenntag Northeast, Inc will be reviewed by the Borough Solicitor and Borough Engineer.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Joan Cassatt said that she was getting black residue in their commodes and wondered what this was.
Water Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston said that this was the Chlorine eating away the flapper, that you need to change this.  
Kevin Johnston said that since we had to raise chlorine due to DEP regulations on the amount the chlorine residual needs to be to meet their permit requirement.
Jim Cassatt asked when are you going to let the public know about this?
It was said that this is not a health hazard and when the public comes to the meetings and they ask, we will tell them.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Chairman Robert Jackson asked if there were any questions on the report.
Chairman Robert Jackson asked if the golf course pays for their water?
Kevin Johnston said that he sends them a month report of where the water stands, and if it gets below this amount, they will not water their greens.
President James Bair asked how much water was going over the Dam?
Kevin Johnston said 35 million gallons.
Kevin Johnston said they have been having trouble with their Well Water Sample Pump, and they will be going to a different pump.  Kevin Johnston said the company does not know why this is happening.  Kevin Johnston said that we will be going to a Jet Pump instead of a Well Pump.  Kevin Johnston said that this will cost around $1,700.00 and one has been ordered.
Kevin Johnston spoke on the lead and copper letters that will be going out, and said they are to be out by November 15th.
There was a discussion on this.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Chairman Robert Jackson asked if there were any questions on the report.
Chairman Robert Jackson said that in your report, you had 0 Denite overflows and 7 CSO’s overflows.
There was a discussion on this.
Bryan Borger said that he has PA Rural Water coming in to talk about the smoke testing and said that we would only need to pay for the fluid.  Bryan Borger said that this is a yearly test that needs done for our permit.
Bryan Borger said the Methanol panel is being replaced today.
Bryan Borger said that he will be talking to Suburban Labs out of State College on their testing prices.
President James Bair asked how much line have we cleaned with the Jet Vac?
Bryan Borger said we have met our footage for the permit.
There was a discussion on the Final Clarifiers, and if we heard anything on the grant.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that we are just going to have to do them ourselves.  Chris Stevens said we will need to get new quotes.
Councilman Terry Green asked if Rutter’s was going to put in valves on their line?
Andy Glitzer said that he will let them know about the valves.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineers report.
Andy Glitzer said he had nothing else to report on.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 3:16 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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